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July 15th 2011 
 
Letter of Recommendation: Hugo Zavala/Zavala Corporation 
 
Dear Sir or Ma’am, 
 
The Pool Company constructs commercial aquatic facilities throughout the continental 
United States and has employed Hugo and his team on more than 15 projects located 
throughout the United States in the past 7 years.  Hugo and his team have always 
provided our team and clients with the highest level of quality finished product.  Not once 
has Hugo let our team down.  Hugo and his team are the most proficient and productive 
concrete/rebar subcontractor that we have ever worked with and it is always a pleasure to 
have his team working on our projects with us.  In addition to being very, personable, 
honest, forthright and reliable one of Hugo’s most admirable qualities is that he is always 
a team player and approaches each project with the betterment of the entire construction 
team in mind.  Hugo is not a selfish person and on every project makes our firm a 
“better” firm.  On a scale of one through five I give Hugo and his team a score of six 
stars.  I unequivocally recommend Hugo and his firm to you and your team if you want 
the highest quality product provided to you in the most timely and efficient manner. 
 
Please contact me with any questions or inquiries that you may have; I am always 
available on my cellular at 406-396-3392. 
 
Respectfully, 
 
Matthew Ruzicka 
President 
The Pool Company Inc. 


